PORTLAND, MAINE HEADED PAPER
As sent Nov 14th 2005

November 14th 2005

Kenneth Volock, Engineer

Woodard & Curran Inc.

41 Hutchins Drive

Portland,  ME 04102

Dear Mr. Volock,

Re:  
Major Site Plan Review:  Woodard & Curran Building Addition


Our Ref:  2005-0225; Your Ref: 20384.01

I refer to your letters of September 21, 2005 and October 26, 2005.  We have reviewed the proposals and submitted information and have the following comments:

1. There are still a number of checklist items that need to be submitted, including an updated survey drawing, landscaping details, capacity letter from Portland Sewer Division, illumination data for the north boundary to be shown on the Photometric Plan, and clarification regarding the Wetlands Alteration Permit. 

2. The proposed layout, with the addition on the north side of existing buildings, results in a number of significant impacts eg the need for a new sewer alignment, disturbance to drainage patterns and wetland areas, and long walking distances between parking and the buildings. Please provide information as to why the addition has not been sited on the higher and dryer part of the site to the south of the existing buildings.

3. The excessive scale of parking exacerbates these adverse impacts.  Would it be possible to rationalize existing parking (make better used of paved areas) and reduce the total parking spaces to help minimize these impacts?

4. The Review Engineers have concerns regarding the filtration pond and the new sewer alignment and I will forward their comments when received.
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5. A thirty foot private drainage easement is shown along the unnamed brook to the north of the existing buildings.  This easement would need to be transferred to the City.

6. The 365 foot long paved sidewalk between the overflow parking lot and the main access is acceptable to be located on private land, but the City would need to have an easement over it.  

7. In addition, I would advise you that Ordinance 25 (Public Works) requires the installation of a sidewalk and granite curbs along the whole of the site frontage to Hutchins Drive.  Therefore the proposed sidewalk referred to in para 6 needs to be extended to the site boundaries where they meet Hutchins Drive. I attach the relevant provisions of the Ordinance. A waiver to this requirement may be requested by the applicant, but must be based on the sidewalk and granite curb waiver requirements which are also attached. 

This application is currently scheduled for a Planning Board Workshop on November 22, 2005, but given the reservations outlined above it may be desirable to reconsider the timing of the Workshop.  

I suggest we meet in the next few days, with the City Engineer and Review Engineer, to discuss the points in this letter and the timetable-  I can be contacted on (207) 874-8728 or by e-mail at jf@portlandmaine.gov.

Sincerely,

Jean Fraser

Planner, City of Portland

Cc  
City Engineer


Review Engineer

Sarah Hopkins
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